BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

       Tuesday, September 23, 2003


Swampscott Public Library


A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Swampscott Public Library   on Tuesday, September 23, 2003. Vice Chair Daniel R. Santanello opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance:  Vice-Chair Daniel Santanello, Selectmen Reid Cassidy, Paul Levenson and William Hyde, Sr. and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Vice Chair, Daniel Santanello and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to open meeting at 7:30p.m.

Open Session:

Reverand Dean Peterson, Rotary Club president spoke on a fundraising effort for a beautification project for new uniformed street signs for the community.
Peter and Paul Yasi spoke requesting funding for improvements to Driscoll Park using the parks and open space article. 

Proclamation:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion made by Vice Chair Santanello to accept a proclamation on behalf of United Nations Day to be celebrated on October 24, 2003 seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

Update

The draft Boat Storage Agreement was discussed, William Hennessey, Clerk to the Harbor Advisory Committee spoke on how well everyone seemed to work together and thanked Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator for his help in this matter. Thoughts are that after some more communication and with some fine tuning this agreement will have a positive and workable end result for all.
Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Hyde to appoint Assistant Engineer, Gino Cresta to the Map Committee.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Hyde to appoint Building Inspector, Joe Latronica to the Map Committee.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Hyde to appoint Assistant Assessor, Mike Tumulty to the Map Committee.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Hyde to appoint Barbara Dusseault to the Map Committee.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Hyde and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to appoint Penny Longhurst as a Police Department Matron.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Hyde and seconed by Selectmen Levenson to appoint Carol Crawford as a Police Department Matron.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Hyde and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to appoint Sharon Ostrovitz as a Police Department Matron.

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion made by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Hyde to accept a recommended change to Swampscott Police Department Departmental Policy as recommended by Chief Madigan.

Administrator Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator clarified some misleading information regarding who owned the traffic lights at Burpee and Essex Streets, which are owned by Massachusetts Electric. New leaf pick up schedule and information was given to residents. Mr. Maylor informed residents that the Annual Financial Forecast will be presented November 15, 2003.

Selectmen’s Time:

Selectmen Levenson updated residents regarding the fundraising for the rebuilding of the Vietnam Veterans Memorial Monument with a generous donation made by Mr. Tom Belhumeur of Athletes Corner for any one with a $10.00 donation would receive a free T-Shirt.

Selectmen Hyde commented regarding an abandon vehicle behind C&L Liquor Store that needs to be forwarded to the appropiate department for removal. Selectmen Hyde thought it would fitting for the board to do a commendation for Father Sheehy, Pastor of St.John the Evangelist Church on his 50th Anniversary. All members of the board agreed.

Selectmen Cassidy commented regarding how he thought the town was showing great support on its effort to rebuild the Vietnam Veterans Monument and thanked all for their efforts.

Vice Chair, Santanello thanked Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator for his efforts on the traffic Signals at Burpee and Essex Streets. Also mentioned was a future agenda item to be placed on a selectmen’s meeting with information on the status of the proposed Hockey Rink at Phillips Park.

The board voted on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to adjourn meeting at 9:00 p.m.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant

